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On March 25 during advisory, the Sturgis West community congratulated Principal Peter 

Steedman on successfully defending his dissertation and receiving his doctorate from 

Boston College. Click on the link to view a short video of the celebration. 

https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?v=231746553683715  



Disseminating Best Practices  

Cape Cod Community College Visit to Sturgis  

Harvard Researchers to Speak at Sturgis  

Sturgis West biology teacher Gina Kelly will be joining two staff members from the Long Pasture 

Wildlife Sancturary, to give a presentation at the National Science Teachers Association Conference in 

Boston on April 6.  Their topic is entitled, "How Did a New High School and a Young Wildlife Sanctuary 

Collaborate to Foster New Citizen Scientists?" 

Congratulations go to Gina for this amazing accomplisment! 

Sturgis East school leaders Paul Marble and Susan Voigt have been selected to present a workshop at 

the upcoming IB Americas Conference in Washington, D.C. this summer.  The workshop is entitled, "IB 

for All:  Creating and Supporting Inclusive Classrooms in the IB Diploma Programme."  The IB is 

expecting about 1500 educators from North, Central, and South America to attend this annual 

conference.  This year will mark the ninth time that the IB has selected Sturgis to present at one of its 

conferences.  Congratulations to Paul and Susan for their great work! 

Sturgis West hosted a class of students from Cape Cod Community College this week.  The students 

were members of the Foundations of Education class taught by Professor Walter Klar.  They requested 

to see an IB Theory of Knowledge class as they were quite interested in the unique themes and 

essential questions of the course.  Sturgis teacher, Lynn Kelley who is an IB Examiner for Theory of 

Knowledge, led the class and even included the college students into the discussion with our Sturgis 

students.  

Sturgis hosted three researchers from Harvard University Graduate School of Education for a total of 

ten days over the past several months.  Jal Mehta, Sarah Fine, and Maren Oberman have visited a large 

number of U.S. high schools over the past few years as they explored their topic of "Deeper Learning" 

and how schools can expose all students to rigorous and challenging concepts and coursework.   The 

trio divided their time between both Sturgis East and Sturgis West as they observed classes and 

interviewed faculty and school leaders.  They will be sharing their findings about Sturgis and "Deeper 

Learning" at a joint faculty meeting at Sturgis West on  Wednesday, May 14.  We very much look 

forward to hearing their reflections on the Sturgis experience.  



Spring Sports Have Begun 

Presentation on U.S.S.R. and Russia 

Despite the weather, spring sports are in full swing with 128 West student athletes in lacrosse, 

tennis, baseball, and softball. 

Congratulations to the Girls Basketball Team.   They were 

recipients of the Cape and Islands League Sportsmanship Award for 

the winter season.  Other winter sports recipients included:  

C&I Girls Basketball All Star List: Shannon Crowley, 10th grade, 

Sturgis West 

C&I Boys Basketball All Star List:  Mike Marsh, 12th grade, 

Sturgis West 

Former Sturgis West English Teacher Alla Zbinovsky will be in next week to share her experiences liv-

ing in the U.S.S.R. and Russia during transition there.  She will meet with Higher Level History stu-

dents in Mr. Hillebrand's classes, and any other students interested.  She will have slides and stories 

galore.  Senior HL students are presently completing their study of USSR and Russia from 1924-

2000.  They are anxious to ask about vouchers, the era of 'Bandit Capitalism' and tanks shooting at 

the capital building!  

IB Mock Exams to Begin 

The IB Mock Exams Will be on  April 8, 9 &10 during the academic day.  They will take place on 

Main Street in Hyannis at the following locations: The First Baptist Church, The Federated 

Church and Sturgis East.  Students will be responsible for their own transportation to the 

Mock Exams.   There will no classes for seniors on these days and they do not need to report to the West 

campus.  Their after school activities will remain the same.  Juniors will have classes but will be exempt for the 

half day prior to their exam in order to use the time to study. A more detailed schedule of the exact locations 

and times for each exam will be available soon.  

Congratulations to Maeve McNamara, Class of 2016 at East, who was selected to participate in the All-State 

Music Festival in Boston March 20 -22. The festival was sponsored by the Massachusetts Music Educators 

Association. Maeve sang in the All-State Chorus at Boston Symphony Hall on March 22 - an extraordinary 

achievement for a sophomore in high school.  



Music is Math!  

International Baccaladies  
The  International Baccaladies , a combined Sturgis East
-West Destination ImagiNation (DI) team, competed in the 
2014 Massachusetts DI Finals at Worchester Polytechnic 
Institute where they performed an Improvisational 
Challenge called ñPandemonium.ò The 15-20 minute 
challenges have open-ended answers, empowering 
participants to create solutions that are imaginative, 
original, divergent and ingenious. While improvisation is 
key, the teams have put in months of preparation behind the 
scenes. To prepare for the DI tournament, the Baccaladies 
researched 8 historical time periods and occupations. At the 
competition on Saturday, the Sturgis team was challenged to 

combine a modern occupation and a crisis. The team created a five minute improv skit on the 
spot that included a 14th century wig maker and a stenographer who were trapped in a world 
where everyone had x-ray vision. If you see the International Baccaladies, ask them what a 
gymnasiarch did at the ancient Olympics, or how a wig maker felt in the 1800s! To learn more 
about DI, see: http://www.madikids.org/  

Sturgis was visited by George Scharr, director of the Falmouth 

branch of the Cape Cod Conservatory, and trombonist with the 

Cape Cod Symphony Orchestra, as he hosted a program for 

students about mathematics and music.  Selected math and music 

classes heard about the relationships between music (defined as 

"organized sound") and math topics like the golden ratio, 

trigonometry and pitch, and the mathematics of rhythm and 

harmony.  The talk included the mathematics of the harmonious 

cathedral at Chartres, animal rhythm (evidenced by Snowball the 

cockatoo), and the huge hands of Sergei Rachmaninoff.   

The students really enjoyed the talk and (particularly for juniors), it provided a great start to thinking about IA 

topics.  A benevolent donor allowed Mr. Scharr to make available 65 tickets for the Cape Cod Symphony 

program on Saturday to students and faculty who attended the talk.  The tickets also include a meet and greet 

with the symphony musicians and the conductor, Juny -Ho Pak, and 

with Chris Brubeck (the son of jazz great Dave Brubeck) who 

composed a violin concerto that will be played at the concert.  Mr. 

Scharr has also promised brownies with the proportions of golden 

rectangles! 

We feel as if this event was the beginning of a really beneficial 

relationship with the Cape Cod Symphony & Conservatory of Music & 

Arts and we look forward to further collaboration with them in the 

future.  

http://www.madikids.org/


IB Theatre Creating Recycled Puppet Show  

Both IB Theatre classes at West have been tasked to create their own Bread and Puppet style show. Bread 

and Puppet Theatre is a company in VT that creates puppets from recycled materials and devises puppet 

plays that deal with political and social issues in our nation.  They started with the Vietnam war and are 

now in their 51st year. Our students are designing, writing, constructing, and performing a  Bread and 

Puppet style theater piece. Our stimulus is part of a larger community project from the Town of Barnstable. 

The Growth Management Department of the town is working to increase community understanding of 

climate change. Therefore, the plays we are creating deal with issues of climate change that are pertinent 

and specific to Cape Cod. 

 We must stay true to the aesthetic and vision of the Bread and Puppet Theater in all of our choices. We are 

using cardboard and other recycled materials, chicken wire , fabric, costumes, papier-mâché, handmade 

instruments, and any other organic and re-usable materials we can find. 

The puppets the classes construct will be part of an art exhibition at Cotuit Center for the Arts, beginning in 

April. The theatre pieces they create will be  performed at Cotuit Center for the Arts on May 

17th  for the Annual Arts Festival.  

Bread and Puppet Theatre has been political in its nature since its 
conception in 1963 by Peter Schumann, and has continued to 
develop consciousness and combat political apathy since then. 
The practice has been active in political and environmental 
protests, ranging from parades concerning the Vietnam War to 
challenging housing conditions in New York. Bread and Puppet 
Theatre has also concerned itself with the accessibility of art, and 
the enrichment that it brings to the people who experience it. 
Bread and Puppet Theatre has been an extraordinary project to 
be involved in, both because of the wondrously abstract nature of 
the practice, but also because of the awareness that it demands 
from its audience. Applying Bread and Puppets concepts to Cape 
Cod was not as difficult as it would seem, as the practice is a 
strong supporter of sustainable, environmentally friendly living 
that does not harm the Earth.  
 
Working among our peers to highlight the effects of over fishing, 
tourism, and pollution on Cape Cod through a medium that 
resides in the juxtaposition of abstract and precise has made each 
one of us more aware of our impact on the place we live. We are 
beginning to become more involved in understanding these issues 

as we research, and comprehend the effects of industry much more than before starting the project. We have had to thoroughly delve into 
these topics in order to accurately represent them at eARThchange, and aspire to bring that cognizance to the performance, an d kindle the 
curiosity to learn more about the environmental challenges that the Cape has ahead of it.  

 
Creating puppets and writing a piece together makes us unified in our efforts to demonstrate the negative effects that plague  the Cape, and 
to inspire efforts to improve Cape Cod. We explore the impact of pollution on ocean life, from seals to seaweed. Over fishing  in  order to 
supply restaurants will also be a prominent theme in one of the two performances, and the effects on depleting the oceans to supply this 
industry will be developed in the piece. Environmental insensitivity in regards to littering and general ignorance to the thr eats that face the 
sea are to be examined as well. We hope to convey the messages that these issues present to our audience. 

 
Being an interactive art, Bread and Puppet has invited a response for change from its audience, and that is exactly what we a im to do as we 
share the piece with audiences at eARThchange at the Cotuit Center for the Arts. We want the audience to feel something, to feel the necessity 
of preserving the land we live on, as well as the plants, animals, and other creatures that accompany it. Maintaining synergy  wi th the 
environment that we inhabit is crucial, and displaying this to the spectators of our performance is one of our main goals. Mo vin g the 
audience to positive action for Cape Cod is what we would like to do with our project, or at the very least, raise awareness of what is 
happening to the ecosystem that we are a part of.  
 

Sturgisô efforts to bring a Bread and Puppet Theatre to eARThchange will benefit the program, as it will raise awareness in the community, 

as well as demonstrate the involvement of the Capeôs youth in becoming more understanding of the environmental changes that we will have 

to make to ensure the sustainability of Cape Cod.  

-Anne Healy, Junior, Sturgis West 




